March 15, 1943
(Our Sth Year)

Mr. K. Deakins,

Secretary to Mr. Amon G, Carter,
FORT WORTH STAR-TELEGRAM,

Fort Worth, Texas

Dear ¥Mr, Deakins:

Thank you for your letters of March 1lth and
12th with enclosure of clippings regarding Mr. Amon G.
Carter, Jr.

As Mr. Brown is absent from the office I am
immediately passing them on to our managing editor,
Mr, Robert U. Rrown, for attention.

I know lMr. Brown will be anxious to receive
any news eoncerning Mr, Carter.

Everyone in the shop of EDITCR & PUBLISHER
expresses the hope that Mr, Carter is safe and that
he may soon hbe home again.

Very truly yours,

r Secretary to ir. Brown
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